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involving contract cost increases ex-
ceeding $100,000 or contract time exten-
sions of more than 60 days. 

(4) The State Medicaid HIT plan. 
(c) Failure to submit any of the in-

formation specified in paragraph (b) of 
this section to the satisfaction of HHS 
may result in disapproval or suspen-
sion of project funding. 

(d) A State must obtain prior written 
approval from HHS of its justification 
for a sole source acquisition, when it 
plans to acquire non-competitively 
from a nongovernmental source HIT 
equipment or services, with proposed 
FFP under this subpart if the total 
State and Federal acquisition cost is 
more than $100,000. 

§ 495.326 Disallowance of FFP. 

If the HHS finds that any acquisition 
approved or modified under the provi-
sions of this subpart fails to comply 
with the criteria, requirements, and 
other undertakings described in the ap-
proved HIT planning advance planning 
document and HIT implementation ad-
vance planning document to the det-
riment of the proper and efficient oper-
ation of the Medicaid program, pay-
ment of FFP may be disallowed. In the 
case of a suspension of approval of a 
HIT planning advance planning docu-
ment and HIT implementation advance 
planning document, suspension would 
occur in the same manner as 45 CFR 
205.37(c) and 307.40(a). 

§ 495.328 Request for reconsideration 
of adverse determination. 

If CMS disapproves a State request 
for any elements of a State’s advance 
planning document or State Medicaid 
HIT Plan under this subpart, or deter-
mines that requirements are met for 
approval on a date later than the date 
requested, the decision notice includes 
the following: 

(a) The finding of fact upon which the 
determination was made. 

(b) The procedures for appeal of the 
determination in the form of a request 
for reconsideration. 

§ 495.330 Termination of FFP for fail-
ure to provide access to informa-
tion. 

(a) HHS terminates FFP at any time 
if the Medicaid agency fails to provide 

State and Federal representatives with 
full access to records relating to HIT 
planning and implementation efforts, 
and the systems used to interoperate 
with electronic HIT, including on-site 
inspection. 

(b) The Department may request 
such access at any time to determine 
whether the conditions in this subpart 
are being met. 

§ 495.332 State Medicaid health infor-
mation technology (HIT) plan re-
quirements. 

Each State Medicaid HIT plan must 
include all of the following elements: 

(a) State systems. For State systems, 
interoperability, and the current and 
future visions: 

(1) A baseline assessment of the cur-
rent HIT landscape environment in the 
State including the inventory of exist-
ing HIT in the State. The assessment 
must include a comprehensive— 

(i) Description of the HIT ‘‘as-is’’ 
landscape; 

(ii) Description of the HIT ‘‘to-be’’ 
landscape; and 

(iii) HIT roadmap and strategic plan 
for the next 5 years. 

(2) A description of how the State 
Medicaid HIT plan will be planned, de-
signed, developed and implemented, in-
cluding how it will be implemented in 
accordance with the Medicaid Informa-
tion Technology Architecture (MITA) 
principles as described in the Medicaid 
Information Technology Framework 
2.0. The MITA initiative— 

(i) Establishes national guidelines for 
technologies and processes that enable 
improved program administration for 
the Medicaid enterprise; 

(ii) Includes business, information 
and technology architectures that pro-
vide an overall framework for inter-
operability, as well as processes and 
planning guidelines for enabling State 
Medicaid enterprises to meet common 
objectives within the framework while 
supporting unique local needs; and 

(iii) Is important to the design and 
development of State EHR incentive 
payment systems. 

(3) A description of how intrastate 
systems, including the Medicaid Man-
agement Information System (MMIS) 
and other automated mechanized 
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claims processing and information re-
trieval systems— 

(i) Have been considered in devel-
oping a HIT solution; and 

(ii) A plan that incorporates the de-
sign, development, and implementation 
phases for interoperability of such 
State systems with a description of 
how any planned systems enhance-
ments support overall State and Med-
icaid goals. 

(4) A description of data-sharing com-
ponents of HIT solutions. 

(5) A description of how each State 
will promote secure data exchange, 
where permissible under the Health In-
surance Portability and Accountability 
Act (HIPAA) and other requirements 
included in ARRA. 

(6) A description of how each State 
will promote the use of data and tech-
nical standards to enhance data con-
sistency and data sharing through 
common data-access mechanisms. 

(7) A description of how each State 
will support integration of clinical and 
administrative data. 

(8) A description of the process in 
place for ensuring improvements in 
health outcomes, clinical quality, or 
efficiency resulting from the adoption 
of certified EHR technology by recipi-
ents of Medicaid incentive payments 
and a methodology for verifying such 
information. 

(9) A description of the process in 
place for ensuring that any certified 
EHR technology used as the basis for a 
payment incentive to Medicaid pro-
viders is compatible with State or Fed-
eral administrative management sys-
tems, including the MMIS or other 
automated claims processing system or 
information retrieval system and a 
methodology for verifying such infor-
mation. 

(10) A description of how each State 
will adopt national data standards for 
health and data exchange and open 
standards for technical solutions as 
they become available. 

(11) A description of how the State 
intends to address the needs of under-
served and vulnerable populations such 
as children, individuals with chronic 
conditions, Title IV–E foster care chil-
dren, individuals in long-term care set-
tings and the aged, blind, and disabled. 

This description must address the fol-
lowing: 

(i) Person centered goals and objec-
tives and shared decision-making; 

(ii) Coordination of care across mul-
tiple service providers, funding 
sources, settings, and patient condi-
tions— 

(iii) Universal design to ensure access 
by people with disabilities and older 
Americans; and 

(iv) Institutional discharge planning 
and diversion activities that are tied to 
community based service availability. 

(b) Eligibility. For eligibility, a de-
scription of the process in place for all 
of the following: 

(1) For ensuring that each EP and eli-
gible hospital meets all provider en-
rollment eligibility criteria upon en-
rollment and re-enrollment to the Med-
icaid EHR payment incentive program. 

(2) For ensuring patient volume con-
sistent with the criteria in § 495.304 and 
§ 495.306 for each EP who practices pre-
dominantly in a FQHC or RHC and for 
each Medicaid EP who is a physician, 
pediatrician, nurse practitioner, cer-
tified nurse midwife or dentist and a 
methodology in place used to verify 
such information. 

(3) For ensuring that the EP or eligi-
ble hospital is a provider who meets pa-
tient volume consistent with the cri-
teria in § 495.304 and § 495.306 and a 
methodology in place used to verify 
such information. 

(4) For ensuring that each Medicaid 
EP is not hospital-based and a method-
ology in place used to verify such infor-
mation. 

(5) To ensure that a hospital eligible 
for incentive payments has dem-
onstrated an average length of stay of 
25 days or less and a methodology for 
verifying such information. 

(c) Monitoring and validation. For 
monitoring and validation of informa-
tion, States must include the fol-
lowing: 

(1) A description of the process in 
place for ensuring that, because of 
CMS’ and the States’ oversight respon-
sibilities, all provider information for 
attestations including meaningful use, 
efforts to adopt, implement, or upgrade 
and any information added to the CMS 
Single Provider Repository including 
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all information related to patient vol-
ume, NPI, Tax identification number 
(TIN), are all true and accurate and 
that any concealment or falsification 
of a material fact related to the attes-
tation may result in prosecution under 
Federal and State laws and a method-
ology in place used to verify such infor-
mation. 

(2) A description of the process in 
place for ensuring that the EP or eligi-
ble hospital is eligible to receive an in-
centive payment consistent with the 
criteria outlined in § 495.314 and a 
methodology in place used to verify 
such information. 

(3) A description of the process in 
place for capturing attestations from 
each EP or eligible hospital that they 
have meaningfully used certified EHR 
technology during the EHR reporting 
period, and that they have adopted, im-
plemented, or upgraded certified EHR 
technology and a description of the 
methodology in place used to verify 
such information. 

(4) A description of the process in 
place for capturing clinical quality 
data from each EP or eligible hospital 
and a description of the methodology 
in place used to verify such informa-
tion. 

(5) A description of the process in 
place for monitoring the compliance of 
providers coming onto the program 
with different requirements depending 
upon their participation year and a 
methodology for verifying such infor-
mation. 

(6) A list of the specific actions 
planned to implement the EHR incen-
tive program, including a description 
and organizational charts for 
workgroups within State government 
including external partners. 

(7) A description of the process in 
place to ensure that no amounts higher 
than 100 percent of FFP will be claimed 
by the State for reimbursement of ex-
penditures for State payments to Med-
icaid eligible providers for the certified 
EHR technology incentive payment 
program and a methodology for 
verifying such information. 

(8) A description of the process in 
place to ensure that no amounts higher 
than 90 percent of FFP will be claimed 
by the State for administrative ex-
penses in administering the certified 

EHR technology incentive payment 
program and a methodology for 
verifying such information. 

(9) A description of the process and 
methodology for ensuring and verifying 
the following: 

(i) Amounts received under section 
1903(a)(3)(F) of the Act with respect to 
payments to a Medicaid EP or eligible 
hospital are paid directly to such pro-
vider (or to an employer or facility to 
which such provider has assigned pay-
ments) without any deduction or re-
bate. 

(ii) All incentive payment reassign-
ments to an entity promoting the 
adoption of certified EHR technology, 
as designated by the State, are vol-
untary for the Medicaid EP involved. 

(iii) Entities promoting the adoption 
of certified EHR technology do not re-
tain more than 5 percent of such pay-
ments for costs not related to certified 
EHR technology (and support services 
including maintenance and training) 
that is for, or is necessary for the oper-
ation of, such technology. 

(10) A description of the process in 
place for ensuring that each Medicaid 
EP or eligible hospital that collects an 
EHR payment incentive has collected a 
payment incentive from only one State 
even if the provider is licensed to prac-
tice in multiple States and a method-
ology for verifying such information. 

(11)(i) A description of the process in 
place for ensuring that each EP or eli-
gible hospital that wishes to partici-
pate in the EHR incentive payment 
program will receive a NPI; and 

(ii) A description of how the NPI will 
be used to coordinate with the CMS so 
that the EP will choose only one pro-
gram from which to receive the incen-
tive payment and the hospital pay-
ments are tracked accordingly. 

(12) A description of the process in 
place for ensuring that each EP or eli-
gible hospital who wishes to partici-
pate in the EHR incentive payment 
program will provide a TIN to the 
State for purposes of the incentive pay-
ment. 

(d) Payments. For payments, States 
must provide descriptions of the fol-
lowing processes that are in place: 

(1) The process in place for ensuring 
that there is no duplication of Medi-
care and Medicaid incentive payments 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 14:23 Jan 03, 2012 Jkt 223185 PO 00000 Frm 00695 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Q:\42\X42\COPY223185.XXX ofr150 PsN: PC150



686 

42 CFR Ch. IV (10–1–11 Edition) § 495.334 

to EPs and a methodology for verifying 
such information. 

(2) The process in place to ensure 
that any existing fiscal relationships 
with providers to disburse the incen-
tive payments through Medicaid man-
aged care plans does not result in pay-
ments that exceed 105 percent of the 
capitation rate, in order to comply 
with the Medicaid managed care incen-
tive payment rules at § 438.6(v)(5)(iii) of 
this chapter and a methodology for 
verifying such information. 

(3) The process in place to ensure 
that only appropriate funding sources 
are used to make Medicaid EHR incen-
tive payments and the methodology for 
verifying such information. 

(4) The process in place and the 
methodology for verifying that infor-
mation is available in order to ensure 
that Medicaid EHR incentive payments 
are made for no more than a total of 6 
years; that no EP or eligible hospital 
begins receiving payments after 2016; 
that incentive payments cease after 
2021; and that an eligible hospital does 
not receive incentive payments after 
FY 2016 unless the hospital received an 
incentive payment in the prior fiscal 
year. 

(5) The process in place to ensure 
that Medicaid EHR incentive payments 
are not paid at amounts higher than 85 
percent of the net average allowable 
cost of certified EHR technology and 
the yearly maximum allowable pay-
ment thresholds and a methodology for 
verifying such information. 

(6) The process in place to ensure 
that all hospital calculations and hos-
pital payment incentives are made con-
sistent with the requirements of this 
part and a methodology for verifying 
such information. 

(7) The process in place to provide for 
the timely and accurate payment of in-
centive payments to EPs and eligible 
hospitals, including the timeframe 
specified by the State to meet the 
timely payment requirement. 

(8) The process in place and a meth-
odology for verifying such information 
to provide that any monies that have 
been paid inappropriately as an im-
proper payment or otherwise not in 
compliance with this subpart will be 
recouped and FFP will be repaid. 

(9) The process in place and the 
methodology for verifying that EPs 
meet their responsibility for 15 percent 
of the net average allowable cost for 
certified EHR technology. 

(e) For combating fraud and abuse and 

for provider appeals. (1) A description of 
the process in place for a provider to 
appeal consistent with the criteria de-
scribed in § 495.370 and a methodology 
for verifying the following related to 
the EHR incentives payment program: 

(i) Incentive payments. 

(ii) Provider eligibility determina-
tions. 

(iii) Demonstration of efforts to 
adopt, implement or upgrade and 
meaningful use eligibility for incentive 
payments under this part. 

(2) A description of the process in 
place, and a methodology for verifying 
such information, to address Federal 
laws and regulations designed to pre-
vent fraud, waste, and abuse, including, 
but not limited to applicable provi-
sions of Federal criminal law, the 
False Claims Act (32 U.S.C. 3729 et seq.), 
and the anti-kickback statute (section 
1128B(b) of the Act). 

(f) Optional—proposed alternatives. A 
State may choose to propose any of the 
following, but they must be included as 
an element in the State Medicaid HIT 
Plan for review and approval: 

(1) An alternative methodology for 
measuring patient volume, consistent 
with § 495.306(g). 

(2)(i) A revised definition of meaning-
ful use of certified EHR technology 
consistent with § 495.4 and § 495.316(d)(2) 
of this part. 

(ii) Any revised definition of mean-
ingful use may not require additional 
functionality beyond that of certified 
EHR technology and conform with 
CMS guidance on Stage 1. See also 
§ 495.316(d)(2). 

§ 495.334 [Reserved] 

§ 495.336 Health information tech-
nology planning advance planning 
document requirements (HIT 
PAPD). 

Each State’s HIT PAPD must contain 
the following: 
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